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At long last, the Alumni Association is most pleased to welcome our newest 
members, the Summer Schools Class of 2022.  We hope that you enjoyed your 
Summer School experience and that you will continue to remain active in the 
Alumni Association in the years ahead.  To find out more about the Alumni 
Association, please visit our website:  vsaalumni.org 
 

 
REPORT FROM THE 2022 CHICAO SUMMER SCHOOL 

 
Tina Strauss, Director of the Chicago Summer School 

 
The VSA Alumni Association was host to two events at the 2022 Chicago Summer School—a 
late afternoon reception followed by Richard Guy Wilson’s annual Alumni lecture. Although most 
summer school events are held exclusively for the students, this lecture is open to alumni and 
the public. 
 
The reception and lecture were held at the Glessner House Museum on Sunday, June 19. There 
were around 40 people in attendance, comprised of students, alumni and docents and 
volunteers from Glessner House. The lecture this year was particularly appropriate to the 
location. Richard Guy Wilson’s topic was “H.H. Richardson: Victorian versus Modern”. Speaking 
about Richardson while in a house the architect designed was inspiring and thought-provoking. 
Following the lecture, there was a lively question and answer session. 
 
It was a wonderful evening for everyone, especially the students in the Chicago Summer School 
Program. Many thanks to the VSA Alumni Association and to William Tyre, the Executive 
Director and Curator of the Glessner House Museum. 
 
 
 
 



Here is the class on a tour of the Glessner House Museum with Director and Curator, 
William Tyre. This was on Tuesday, June 21. Photo by Tina Strauss. 
 
 

 
 
 
This is the class visiting Graceland Cemetery.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Here is Prof. Richard Guy Wilson giving his “Architects of the Prairie School” lecture in 
the sanctuary of Unity Temple. This was Monday, June  20. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Here is the class on stage during the tour of the Auditorium Theatre. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 



Here is a photo of the class touring the Frank Lloyd Wright designed Robie House in 
Hyde Park.                                                                                  Photo by Tina Strauss. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Robie House: A Virtual Visit - Bing video 

 
 
Here is the picture from the Alumni Association lecture with Richard Guy Wilson on Sunday, 
June 19 in the Coach House at the Glessner House Museum. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=robie+house+hyde+park&docid=608008322593684794&mid=1A23F3DFB5F4609465931A23F3DFB5F460946593&view=detail&FORM=VIRE


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Alumni Association sadly shares the news of the passing of one of our most loyal 
members, Jeff Sholeen.   After his attendance at the 1988 London Summer School, for 
over the past 20 years, Jeff regularly and enthusiastically attended and supported the 
many Alumni Study Tours where he graciously shared his encyclopedic knowledge of 
architecture with  the group.   He will be dearly missed by his many friends and fellow 
travelers in the Alumni Association.   
 
 

Jeffery Paul Sholeen (London 1988) was born in 
Chicago, IL in 1952. He grew up in Glenwood, IL and 
lived there until he attended Cornell University in New 
York.  
 
Once he discovered the appeal of living in the Big 
Apple, he made that city his home for the next 45 years. 
Jeff developed a great love of architecture and always 
had an appreciation for the fine arts. One of his first jobs 
in NYC was working at Sotheby’s and various antique 
galleries. He also volunteered as a docent giving 
architectural tours of NYC which was a city he grew to 
love.  

 
Eventually, Jeff made his career selling real estate in Manhattan and worked for the 
Corcoran Group. Jeff also enjoyed singing in the University Glee Club, being a member 
of the Victorian Society and had a wide circle of friends whom he considered family. Jeff 
is survived by his brother Todd (Heather) Sholeen and his nephew and niece, Philip and 
Bonnie Sholeen of Barrington, IL. He was predeceased by his parents Lucy & Carl 
Sholeen of Glenwood, IL. 
 
A memorial service was be held in NYC on Tuesday, May 24 at St. James Church 865 
Madison Avenue, New York, NY 10021. Contributions in Jeff’s name may be made to the 
University Glee Club at www.ugcofnyc.org (Click on “donate” on the top ribbon bar. On 
the payment screen you may choose to “write a note” indicating your gift is in memory of 
Jeff Sholeen).  

 



 
(53) My Love - YouTube 
 

Donations in memory of Jeff to the Alumni Association of the Victorian Society Summer 

Schools’ Endowment Fund for student scholarships can be made by sending a check 

payable to Alumni Association.  Send the check to: 

 

David Lamdin 

1515 N Kirkwood Rd 

Arlington, VA  22201-5233 

 

We will acknowledge your donation and inform Jeff’s brother, Todd, of your 

thoughtfulness.   As a 501 c 3 organization, donations to the Alumni Association are tax 

deductible as allowed by law. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=OD0p7qxvAR0


ALUMNI ASSOCIATION DONORS 
 
The Officers and board members of the Alumni Association are extremely grateful to all alumni who help support our 
mission. We offer our special thanks to those listed below who made additional contributions—above and beyond 
their membership dues—to the Alumni Association Scholarship Fund. Your generosity is greatly appreciated! 
 
BENEFACTOR ($500 and above) 
Robert Chapman and Florence Sinofsky 
Hank Dunlop 
Nancy and Fred Golden 
David Lamdin 
Pauline C. Metcalf for sponsorship of the 2022 Alumni 
    Reception for the Newport Summer School  
Kristine Steensma 
Linda Weld 
 
 
SPONSORS ($250–$300) 
Lamar Lentz 
John Martine AIA 
 
SUPPORTERS ($100–$125) 
Susan Appel 
William Ayres and Federico Suro 
Marion Banks-Lawless 
Suzi Barbee 
Ian and Margaret Berke 
Edward Bosley 
Gray Brechin 
Constance Casey 
Suzanne and Larry Cavazos 
Mary Findlay 
Vivian B. Fisher 
Sibyl McCormac Groff 
Nancy Hays 
Elizabeth Leckie 
Darrell Lemke and Maryellen Trautman 
Stephen Byrd and Jill Lord 
John McHugh and Janet Self 
Don Merrill 
Pauline Metcalf 
Nancy Naeve 
Samuel Olshin 
Robert Rettig 
Donald and Elizabeth Roberts Jr. 
Susan Robertson 
Roger Scharmer 
John Simonelli 
Kenneth Snodgrass 
Kenneth Turino and Christopher Mathias 
Allan and Angela Vagner 
Frederic Vidal 
Kristina Wilson and David Geist 
 
GWEN KOCH MEMORIAL NEWPORT SCHOLAR-

SHIP 
Sheila and Charles Donahue 
Duane Myers 
 
 
 

June 1, 2021 through May 31, 2022 

DUCHSCHERER MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP  
Endorsed by Sibyl McCormac Groff and John Mar-

tine 
Hank Dunlop 
Patricia S. Eldredge 
Sibyl McCormac Groff 
John Martine AIA 
Don Merrill 
Cynthia Sanford 
Margaret Starr 
Joseph Svehlak 
 
PROF. RICHARD GUY WILSON NEWPORT 
SCHOLARSHIP 
Karina Serna 
Laura Thornton 
Dale Wheary 
Richard Guy Wilson 
 
LONDON SCHOOL 
Sarina Forbes 
Elizabeth Leckie 
John Martine AIA 
Gina Santucci 
Jeanne Solensky 
Darrell Lemke and Maryellen Trautman 
 
 
CHICAGO SCHOOL 
David Blackburn 
 
 
GENERALSCHOLARSHIP 
Robert Chapman and Florence Sinofsky 
Mary Findlay 
Nancy and Fred Golden 
Yorkman Lowe 
Jan-Paul Malocsay 
John Mitchell 
Duane Myers 
Laura Parrish 
Phyllis Quinn 
Gretchen Redden  
Donald and Elizabeth Roberts Jr. 
Kristine Steensma 
Tina Strauss 
Allan and Angela Vagner 
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